








that zn experienced officer should be sent out to

the Cameroons to concentrate the grasves where necessary
and possible, and to mark the remainder in situ. Owing,
however, to the increased need of ecenomy he proposed,
subject to the approval of the Meeting, to ask the
French Authorities in the Cameroons, through the French
Graves Service in France, to concentrate the graves
where necessary and possible, and to erect headstones
on those concentrated, and_on those which coulcd be

marked in situ. This was agreed.

SOUTH RUSSIA.

With regard to South Russiz, the Vice-Chairman
explained the position. He reczlled thst at one time
the Commission considered the advisabaility of recording
the names of those buried in South Russia in Haidar
Pasha Cemetery, Constantinople, since it was felt at
that time that the graves were, to a2ll intents and
purposes, inaccessible. Since then there had been an
improvement in the International situzation, and it
would now be possible for their representative, Mr. Horris,
who had recently been in North Russia, to visit South
Russia. There was,lhowever, no guarantee that he would
be free to carry out the-necessary work on arrival there,
nor was it possible to mske proper arrangements for
the subseguent maintenance of the graves.

The Finance Committee had considered the
matter and were of opinion that it would be better to
wait before teking any action. Instead of putting

the whole expenditure, some £7,000, on to this year's
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Estimates, they had allotted a small sum, between
iﬁ,?OO and £2,000, to carry out such work as might be
IPOSSible. This meant that no organised attempt
“would be made at present to mark these graves. The

graves were situated at such places as Batoum where

>

~there were 57 graves, Baku where there were 45, and
Tiflis where there were 32, There were others at
¥arious small cemeteries, msny of which could
probably not now be identified.

SIR GEORGE MACDONOGH said that he wzas in entire zgreement
wWith the decision of the Finance Committee, and he
consicered that it would be very much better to
postpone action for the present. It seemed to him

3+

- t0 be inadvisable to erect headstones and then to
~leave them with no-one to lock after them. He would

prefer to wait until British Consuls were appointed

to the more important towns in Russia, when arrangements

coulé be macde for supervision of the cemeteries by
the Consuls.
THE VICE-CHAIRMAN suggested therefore that it would be

better to leave the matter in abeyance until such

 time as British Consuls were appointed. This was agreed.

INSCRIPTION FOR THE THIEPVAL MEMORIAL.

THEE VICE-CHEAIRVAN asked Sir Frederic Kenyon to detail
the propossls for the inscription for the Thiepval
Hemorial.
SIR FREDERIC KENYON, who produced plans, referred to the
decision which had been reached zt the last Meeting.
There were two inscriptions to be engraved, one

reading "The Missing of the Somme", and the other

15.



"Aux Armees Francaises et Britennigues 1'Empire
Britannique Reconneissant®. At the last Meeting it
bad been suggested that the French inscription might
g0 at the top on a high tablet near the top of the
whole monument, where it would appear on both sides,
front and back. The inscription "The Missing of the Somme"
to be engraved on a band across the centre of the Memorial.
At the previous meeting it had been stated that
Sir Edwin Lutyens was not in favour of the inscription
"The Missing of the Somme” running along the string course
on the coping, and an slternative suggestion was to put
this inscription on two tablets, one at the front of
the builcding, and one at the back. The French inscription
would then be put on corresponding tablets on the two
sides.

On the whole it was understood that Sir Edwin
Lutyens preferred to have both the inscriptions at the
higher level, and the only question which in his
(Sir Freceric's) opinion needed settling was how far
the lettering at the higher level would be visible.
The height would be 135 feet, which was approximately
twice the height of most buildings in London. If the
léttering could be made visible at this height, it was
preferable to have the words "The Missing of the Somme”
ﬁear the top of the monument, either at the entrance,
or on the other side. In that case the inscription
#Aux Armees Francaises et Britanniques l'Empire Britannigue
Reconnzissant® would be on the two sides. He understood

that 2s the lMemorial was approached by road you would
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see the inscription "Aux Armees Francaises et
Britanniques l1'Empire Britannique Reconnaissant" as
soon 2s you got near the Memorial. As you actuzlly
entered the lMemorizl the inscription "The Missing of
the Somme" would be seen.

SIR WALTER BRAITHWAITE asked how high up the inscription

; “Tﬁe Hissing of the Somme” woulcd be if it were engraved

upon the coping, and in reply

COLONEL ROBINSCHE stated that it would be 7C feet.

SIR WALTER BRAITHWAITE stated that he hz=d discussed the
matter at some length with Mr, Kipling, and that he
was in whole hearted sgreement with him zs to the
desirsbility of having the words "The Missing of the Somme"
prominently across the front of the Memorial, on the
coping. In other words he and Hr. Kipling were both
definitely of the opinion that the inscription "The Missing
of the Somme" should be the principal and most striking
iﬁscription.

SIR MORGAN SIKGER agreed.

After considerable discussion it was agreed

that the inscription "The Missing of the Somme" should
appear on the coping at the front and back of the

Memorial anc not on the sides.

This concluded the business.
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